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The Meaning of the Cross and the Help Which God Promises Us 

Lenten Discussion 

Taught by Stan Culy 

RUMC Library 

7-8:30 pm 

Monday March 6 Inspiration Out of Disaster 

Monday  March 13 God Reconciles Us to Himself 

Monday  March 20 God Comes in the Nick of Time 

Monday March27 An Inner Peace 

Stan Culy will be leading a dis-
cussion of four scriptures during Lent 
which will deepen our understanding 
of the meaning of Jesus going to the 
cross and the help which God prom-
ises to bring to us.  The discussions 
will be Mondays from 7 pm to 8:30 
pm during the month of March.   

Come for some or all of the 
classes.  Join the discussion.  All are 
welcome.   
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Dear Church Family, 

When I think of March, the first thing that comes to mind is  

St. Patrick’s Day.  On the 18th of this month, our church will 
host our traditional Corn beef and Cabbage dinner.  We invite 
you to this wonderful meal. 

St. Patrick’s Day came about when Maewyn Sucat was born of aristocratic parents 

in 387 AD; his name given at his baptism was Patrick.  When he was fifteen years 
old, Patrick was captured by pirates and taken to Ireland as a slave for six years.  
During his captivity, Patrick had a conversion experience on the Irish island.  Pat-
rick was able to escape; he became a priest and later returned to the land of his en-
slavement as bishop of the church.  Patrick was known for teaching the ways of 
God through the shamrock.  

For this month, consider the St. Patrick prayer as a source for meditation.  I would 
encourage you to pray these words either when you wake up or go to bed.  In this 
prayer, we are asking God to strengthen, guard, and instruct us.  It is similar to the 
Lord’s Prayer, where we pray for strength against the evil one.  As we continue to 

walk in our Christian faith, may Christ go before us as we do His will.   

St. Patrick Prayer 

May the Strength of God pilot us. 

May the Power of God preserve us. 

May the Wisdom of God instruct us. 

May the Hand of God protect us. 

May the Way of God direct us. 

May the Heavenly Host of God guard us. 

Against the snares of the evil ones. 

Against the temptations of the world. 

May Christ be with us. 

May Christ be before us. 

May Christ be in us.  Christ be over all. 

May thy salvation Lord, always be ours. 

This Day and forevermore.  Amen. 

Go beneannai Da duit (May God bless you) 

Pastor Paul 

Don’t forget Daylight Savings Time begins 

on Sunday March 12, 2017.  Time to move 
the clock forward one hour; see you in 

church early! 
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Sunday School: 

March 5: Sunday school lessons after Communion. No lil’ 

bells practice.  

March 12- Sunday school for all children /youth after chil-

dren’s message 

March 19- Sunday school for all children /youth after chil-
dren’s message 

March  26- - Communion Sunday; Pretzel Sunday.  Following Communion, the 
kids are to go to the kitchen for pretzel making (see recipe below).  Lil’ 
Bells will practice with Jacob. 

Basketball: 

Our final two basketball games of the season are Saturday March 4th and Satur-

day March 18th.  Games are at Wapping Community Church, 1790 Ellington 
Road, South Windsor from 6 to 8 pm.  Basketball is open to all in 4th grade and 
older, and friends are always welcome! Get exercise and have some fun while 
you’re playing.  Bring a snack to share. 

Vacation Bible School: 

June 26 to 30, 2017.  Not too soon to let me know if you are interested in volun-
teering.  Registration forms will be available on the website in March. Pass the in-
formation around, the more the merrier. 

Sundays Beyond Sundays, (youth group): 

July 16- Summer Mission week.  The youth group voted to work with Hands on 

Hartford again.  It will be daily work, returning each late afternoon.  There is a cost 
involved so please start saving now and helping with our fundraisers.  

The Sunday School children will be making pretzels 

for Pretzel Sunday on March 26th for your yummy 

consumption following the service.  We need dona-

tions of pretzel dough!  Please use the recipe below, 

and bring your dough to church by 9:00 am the 26th, 

along with a cookie sheet to borrow.  We appreci-

ate your help! MARCH 26, 2017 

 Pretzel Dough Recipe 

 1 pkg. dry yeast 

1½ cups warm water 

1 tsp. salt 

1 tsp. sugar 

4 cups flour 
 

Dissolve yeast in warm water.  Stir in sugar and salt.  Add 2 cups flour, and work in re-

mainder.  Knead until smooth.  Let rise for at least one hour. 

Linda Shivers 

860-558-7632 
necsvga@aol.com 
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 RUMC Church Council meeting January 29, 2017 

Minutes 

Chair:  Susan Lessoff 

Recording secretary:  Terri J. Goldich   

Attending members:  Pastor Paul O’Neil, David Saunders, Mel Bacha, Don Ross, Candy Sunderland, Steve Yoder, 

Sylvia Yoder, Linda Shivers 

 

 Pastor:  The Pastor has volunteered RUMC to host the ecumenical Thanksgiving service with other churches 

invited. Pastor will go back to the group to determine the date.   

He will put his trailer in the December Torchlight parades.  With Charlie Maupin, he will dress it up with a 

Christmas theme with a sign for RUMC.  A small group of people will work on the float. 

RUMC has been invited to Union Congregational on Maundy Thursday (people may be too busy getting ready 

for the Good Friday walk).  The pastor wants to add something from the church to the town green and will 

investigate what is necessary.  He is also taking an EMR course on Wednesday and Saturday.  For Ash 

Wednesday, he suggests us going back to Crystal Lake church. He is also thinking of doing a dinner 
church in March or April, with non-church people invited.  More discussion will be necessary, concerning 

publicity and planning.  

Nat Woodruff contacted the bishop following his visit, who invited Nat and the Pastor will be visiting for a dis-

cussion.  Anyone can contact the Bishop directly. 

 

 

Christian Education:  Report attached.  

 

Lay Leaders:   Candy is still looking for liturgists and people to sign up for coffee hours.  A couple of people 

may be becoming members in the near future.  A few other people are church shopping. 

 

Trustees:   Report attached.  

 

Don Ross made a motion, seconded by Mel, to allow the Village for Family and Children to use the church 
free of charge to prepare tax forms on Monday 5:30-8:30 and Saturday 9-12 during tax season.  The mo-

tion passed.  

 

Finance, Treasurer and Financial Secretary:    

Big picture - since we asked for additional support we've raised $11.3k through a combination of additional 

giving and increased pledges ($6.8k) and fundraisers we've committed to for 2017 ($4.5k).  This should 

cover our program funding for 2017 excluding mission shares.  The additional giving and funding will also 

allow us to support approximately $2k of mission shares and assuming there aren't any other funding 

needs that come up, additional incremental gifts could go towards mission shares (just remember we're 

counting on $4.5k from the fundraisers).  Bottom line - big applause here for the working group and 

those who've committed to these new fundraising ideas as well as those who've stepped forward with 

some extra special giving.  Allison's been making me aware of any special additional giving and I've been 

sending out thank you cards to those individuals. 

The other fundraisers are butter braids, conference grants, Dunkin week, rest stop, local businesses, rock 
band concert, and talent auction. Sylvia has suggested that the Hockanum Valley Ringers do a benefit 

concert with our chime ringers and the Grove Street Music Project.   

 

SPRC:  The committee was not be able to meet last week and currently has no chair.  No meeting is sched-

uled.  

 

Lay Leadership:  No report. 

 

Missions:  No report.  

 

Visitation and Nurture:   No report. 

 

 Worship:  A meeting for Thursday Feb. 9 before choir is scheduled. 
 

Music:  No report.  
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UMW:  See Judie’s report under Vernon Community groups. 

 

Men’ Club:  The bake sale at the corned beef dinner will benefit the Stop Hunger Now project.  The dinner will 

be March 18.  Two weeks from today is the 8am Valentine’s Day  breakfast so please sign up.   

 
 Vernon community groups:   

 

 FOR CHURCH COUNCIL 1/29/17 FROM JUDIE CULY 

Friday I received an email advising us that Stop Hunger Now has a new name –Rise Against Hunger. 

My immediate feeling is that we will stick with the original for our April 1st event. 

Eileen Gay will be our cheerleader for promoting event at Sunday services after the middle of February.  I am 

handling the details.  There is a sign up sheet on the bulletin board that Diane graciously created for us. 

To date $1,290 has been given or promised toward funding of the $3,000 required.  Planning a baked potato 

luncheon probably after church to be hosted by the Joy Family—date to be determined. 

Good Friday Walk is on April 14th.  Our planning meeting will be on Tuesday evening at 7 pm (1/31).  This year 

the proceeds will be given to Sharing, Inc. 2/3 and The Cornerstone Foundation, Inc. 1/3.   

Tea & Text continues to meet.  Next meeting on Friday 2/5.  Study book is One Simple Act, Discovering the 

Power of Generosity by Debbie Macomber. 

My peace I give to you; not as the world gives do I give to you John 14:27 
We have not set the dates yet so please speak to me if you are interested. 

 

 

Small groups:   No report. 

 

 

Refugee Committee report:  Steve will ask Catholic Charities and the family about doing a story in a few 

months.  The JI story about the family in Tolland was almost two pages.   

The Marri kids will be starting school in the coming week.   

 

 

Publicity:  Steve wonders if Janice would be willing to approach the JI about doing a story.  See Refugee Com-

mittee report.  
 

Council Chair:   No report. 

 

Retired Pastor’s report:  

FOR CHURCH COUNCIL FROM STAN CULY 

I am leading four discussions in Lent on these wonderful scriptures: 

“He was wounded for our transgressions.”  Isaiah 53:5 

“God was in Christ reconciling the world to himself.”  2 corinthians 5:19 

“we are afflicted in every way but not crushed.”  2 corinthians 4:8 

 

 

Old Business:   Story in JI about refugee family.  Steve will follow up with Janice. 

 

New Business:  none.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Terri J. Goldich 
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MARRI FAMILY UPDATE 

Approximately three months ago, on December 5th, the Marri family spent the first 
night in their new Connecticut home on a cold Monday night in New Britain.  The Marri’s 
fled the civil war in Syria and stayed for over five years in a refugee camp in Turkey.  

Catholic Charities brought the family here.  Our part of the process began with furnishing 
the apartment for the family before they got here. 

RUMC collected and stored the furniture and household supplies until we were as-
signed a family.  The time-frame to set up the apartment was very short – three days.  
Once we had the keys to the apartment, eight of our volunteers worked very hard on Fri-

day December 2nd, cleaning the apartment from top to bottom and making repairs; sev-
eral volunteers worked for more than eight hours.  On Saturday, twenty-four volunteers 
moved all of the furniture to the house and continued cleaning, set-up, and repairs.  On 

Sunday, seven volunteers worked doing more cleaning and installed a new kitchen floor.  
On Monday the 5th, thirteen volunteers worked VERY hard up to the minute the family 

arrived making sure bed linens were in place and the apartment was ready and stocked 
with food.  Several stayed late to greet the family. 

Mahmoud, the Marri’s social worker from Catholic Charities, took the children to a 

doctor’s check-up and entered them in school February 3rd.  Five of their delightful chil-
dren between the ages of five and ten and began school; the two little ones stay home. 

The mother, Aisha, told Steve how grateful she is to our church people for all the help 
we gave them.  Aisha began her English classes at the New Britain YWCA which is just two 
blocks away from where they live.  The father, Mohamed, began his classes to learn Eng-

lish on Feb. 15th at a community center about three miles from their house. 

On February 5th, we invited the Marri family to our fellowship hall so we could meet 
them and celebrate their new life in our country.  The seven children charmed everyone 

with their individual personalities and animation.  The RUMC children demonstrated that 
they are the fine people we know them to be as they helped the Marri children feel at 

home.  The kids were determined to have a game of soccer in the church yard, and the 
snow on the ground didn’t dampen their delighted faces as they played.  Since they do not 
speak English yet, we invited several interpreters to help us understand each other.  Our 

interpreters were Nancy Latof, an American who married a Lebanese man living in this 
country; a Syrian man by the name of Wail Allababidi who lives in Berlin; and Alaeddin 

and Roushan Abdi who are Syrians who came to live in Glastonbury six years ago.   

Although their religion is Muslim, that seemed to be secondary to the fact that they are 
another family of God’s children who desperately needed a safe place to live.  They have 

found it with us.  In the years to come, I see the Marri children graduating from high 
school, going on to college and becoming loving and helpful citizens in our country.  We 
can be thankful that we were fortunate enough to have this opportunity to connect with 

them at this crucial time in their lives. 
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Calling All Scouts – Past and Present 

Please send me a sentence or two explain-
ing why being in scouts is fun or why 
scouts are/were important to you.  We will 
share your scout statements with the con-
gregation on RUMC Scout Sunday March 
26, 2017. 

Thank you, 

Diane 

 

 

CORNED BEEF SUPPER 
Saturday 

March 18, 2017 
5-6:30 PM 

 

Adults  $13 

Children 6-12 $5 

Children 5 and under  Free 

Corned Beef, Cabbage,  
Potatoes, Vegetables,  

Homemade Irish Soda Bread and 
Grasshopper Pie for Dessert. 

Walk-Ins are Welcome, Reservations are Recommended.  Take-Out Available. 

WORSHIP UPDATE 

March 5th:  Communion Sunday 

March 12th:  Daylight Savings Time Begins 

March 19th:  Karen Arian, ESL teacher for our Vernon Adult Education Program, will 
perform a one act drama called “The Throne Room of God.”  It will be an 

inspirational and moving experience.   

March 26th:  Scout Sunday; Communion Sunday 

April 2nd:  We will not be having communion today. 

April 9th:  Palm Sunday Service, 10 am. 

April 13th:  Maundy Thursday Service will be held at Union Congregational Church.   

April 16th:  Easter Sunday Service, 10 am.  Lil’ Bells will be performing during the 
service.   
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Church Closings  

 If our church has to cancel a class, activity or event (examples:  
worship service, Sunday school, choir practice, dinner event) due to in-
clement weather, etc., we will post the cancellation notice on WFSB 
Channel 3.   This will be our way of communicating cancellations 
throughout the winter season.  Likely notices are:  “No religious  ed.” 
(Sunday school canceled), “Event cancelled” or “Closed”. 

We have added NBC Channel 30 (WVIT) to our cancellation 
notices.  Channel 3 doesn’t put all of their cancellations on the TV sta-
tion; WVIT puts more events on the TV crawl.  Both stations will have 
our cancelations on their websites.  

 

 

Stop Hunger Now 

Saturday April 1, 2017 

3 to 5 pm 

Sign-up or donate online on our Meal Packaging Event 

Page: http://events.stophungernow.org/Rockville2017. 
We need to raise at least $2,944.08 to sponsor our event. 
 
 

Baked Potato Bar 

Come one, come all to our Baked Potato/Salad Bar  
fundraiser on March 12, 2017 following service. Join in 
our trivia game as we enjoy fellowship, food, and fun.  
Proceeds will benefit Stop Hunger Now.    

GOOD FRIDAY WALK  -  April 14, 2017 - 7 am 

We had our organizational meeting last Tuesday and things are moving right along.  

Pledge sheets will be sent directly to those who walked last year and will be distrib-
uted to churches as well as here in mid-March. Sign up sheets for volunteers and 
food donations will be posted on the bulletin board.  Monetary donations toward 
one porta- potty would be gratefully received!!  Cost $90. 

On behalf of all the attendees, the RUMW 
would like to thank the Gentlemen of 
RUMC for another wonderful Valentine’s 
Breakfast. 
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Grove Street  

Music Project  

Performances during service.  
Rehearsals are Sundays  

after Service. 

Youth ages 10 and up.  
Musicians, Singers, and Tech 

Crew opportunities. 

SUNDAY’S AT 9 AM 
JITTER’S CAFÉ, JOIN US FOR COFFEE. 

ADULT STUDY: NEW TOPICS WILL BE DISCUSSED 

EACH WEEK COVERING  
BOTH THE OLD AND NEW TESTEMENT.  

Bible Devotional - Fridays at 10 am:  Join us for a deeper discussion of the coming Sun-

day’s lectionary reading.  

Pastor’s Prayer Meeting- Saturdays, 9 am to 11 am:  Join Pastor Paul and a group of  

United Methodist from Ghana as  we pray for the United States, the United Methodist 
Church, and our local church.   

TEA AND TEXT 

Tea and Text will meet on Fri-

day March 10, 2017 at 1:30 pm. 

 

SHOP FOR THE CHURCH 

The RUMC gift card program offers gift cards from over 600 retailers, restau-
rants, hotels, and grocery stores.  The cards cost you the value of the gift card.  
The issuing company then donates a percentage of the purchase to RUMC.    You 
will always receive the full value of the card you purchased.    

If you prefer to shop online, don’t forget to use Amazon Smile.  Sign onto 
Amazon using the link below and RUMC will receive .5% of the price of eligible 
purchases.  https://smile.amazon.com/ch/06-1283681.  You can pay with the 
Amazon gift card you purchased through the church for a double benefit to RUMC.   

Our Winter Coat box is  by 
the front door.  Donations are 
taken to the Cornerstone Cloth-
ing bank for our neighbors in 
need. 

So far this winter we have 
made three trips to Cornerstone 
thanks to the generous people 
here at RUMC.  

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/06-1283681
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RUMC Fundraiser Sale 

Just in time for Easter! 

February 26 to March 17, 2017 

Delivery March 25, 2017  
 

Grab an order form and ask your neighbors, 
friends, co-workers and family if they would like to 
purchase a 22 oz. pastry for only $13.  RUMC will 
receive $4 for every pastry sold.   

Strawberry Cream Cheese 
Cinnamon Apple 
Cream Cheese Raspberry 

Italian Herb Bread (20 oz.) 
9 Caramel Sweet Rolls 

9 Cinnamon Sweet Rolls 

Don’t forget to ask your friends! 
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Volunteer Opportunities 
Check out the Mission/Outreach bulletin board in Fellowship Hall for  

volunteer opportunities in our community.  

Through the Church: 

Corned Beef Supper: Sign up sheets are on the RUMC bulletin board for workers needed 
for our Corned Beef Supper.  

Sunday Morning opportunities: Sign up sheets are in fellowship hall for the attendants 

needed on Sunday mornings. 

Prayer Chain: If anyone is interested in joining the prayer chain and would prefer contact 
via telephone, please call Phyllis King at (860) 454-5127 

In the Community: 

Habitat for Humanity: Faith Build Week: April 18-21.  Contact Volunteer Coordinator, 
Ryan Gorecki, at 860-541-2208 ext. 2201.  No experience is necessary to volunteer, and all faith 
groups are welcome. We will teach you everything you need to know on the build site, and there 
are a variety of tasks both indoors and outdoors to participate in that require all levels of skill and 
ability. We are looking for site hosts, snack and lunch providers and volunteers to make this build 
a success. 

Stop Hunger Now: Saturday April 1, 2017 (3 to 5 pm) The sign up sheet is on the RUMC 
bulletin board or online.  The link can be found on our website 
http://www.rockumchurch.com/stop-hunger-now/. 

Here is a sample of the events and services you can find on our  
Community Bulletin Board. 

 VITA 

VOLUNTEER INCOME TAX ASSISTANCE 

If your household income is $54,000 or less, you qualify to have your taxes 
done for free by an IRS-certified volunteer.  Refunds are received within 7 to 
10 days.  

Call 211 and press 3 to schedule an appointment 
or  

Sign up online at www.211ct.org 

VITA volunteers will meet at RUMC Mondays from 5:30 pm to 8:30 pm and 
on Saturdays from 9am to noon.   Appointment is necessary.    

TAKE NOTE 
a capella concert 

St. Mark’s Episcopal Church 

42 North Eagleville Road 
Storrs, CT (UCONN Campus) 

Free Will Offering to benefit St. Mark’s Music Ministry  

Sunday 
March 5, 2017 

3 pm 
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Special Needs 
Paul Doucette - medical 
Jody- medical 
Barbara Doyle - medical 
Scott Stubbs - medical 
Michael Svenson - medical 
Barbara Sweeney - medical 
Rev. Ron Adcock - medical 
Leanna- medical, age 17 
Toye King - medical 
Rhys - medical 
Kathy Tefft - medical  
Jim Marriot - medical 
David Taft - medical 
Nick - medical 
Rev. Jim Cann - medical 
Tom Rider - medical 

 

Those in nursing homes,  
Assisted Living and with  

limited mobility  
Merrilee & Harry Thomas-home 
June Latkofsky-home 
Esther Harris-home 
Earl & Natalie Robertson-home 
Eleanor Schreiber-Crestfield 
Shirley Edwards-Brookdale SW  
Vita Aiello-Fox Hill 
June Guillow-home 
Pat Brandt—Pennsylvania 
Steve & Kay Lyke—home 
Annette Welton—Vernon Manor 
Irene Surette—home 
Leonard Aronson - Vernon Manor 
Barbara Tourtelotte - Woodlake 

If you would like a candle lit for 

a prayer concern or to make a 

change to this prayer list, 
please contact the church office 

at 860-875-6562 or rumcof-

fice@sbcglobal.net.  

Thank you.  

Quote of the Month 

"Your life is a gift from the Creator.  Your gift back to the creator  

is what you do with your life.” 

~Billy Mills 

Logan Paulson March 1  Victor Retynsky March 20 

Carol Ross March 2  Emily Rushton March 21 

Candy Sunderland March 5  Jerrie Kirby March 28 

Linda Furnas March 9  Angelica Tyler March 29 

James Mlodzinski March 10  Mat Mlodzinski March 29 

Ahmed Marri March 14  Sherry Pearson March 30 

Sara Stenger March 13  Ayliana Branon March 31 

Ginny Hickton March 17    

Those in Christian Service 

Dr. Belinda Forbes 

Accion Medica Christiana,  
Managua, Nicaragua 

Pastor Kristin White, 
Green Street UMC, 

Augusta, ME 

Our Church Family 

Sandy Gallup.  - medical 
William Spivey Jr. - medical 

Bob King - medical 
Phyllis King - medical 
Lucy Maupin - medical 

Janet McKercher - medical 
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March Worship Attendants 

SIGN-UP SHEETS ARE IN FELLOWSHIP 

HALL. 

Greeters 

Please contact Phyllis King about 
volunteering to be a greeter on Sunday.  

March 5 available 
March 12 available 
March 19 available 
March 26 available 

 

Liturgists 

Candy Sunderland, coordinator  
March 5 Candy Sunderland 
March 12 Rick Bacha 
March 19 Mike Faiaz 
March 26 Scout Sunday 
 

Acolytes 

Don Ross, coordinator.  
 

Fellowship Time/Coffee Hour 

Candy Sunderland, coordinator.  
March 5 available 
March 12 Baked Potato Bar 
March 19 available 
March 26 Pretzel Sunday 
 
Altar Flowers 

The sign up sheet is on the fellowship 
Hall bulletin board.  Please fill out a blue 
form and turn it in to the office manager. 
March 5 Jane Thomas 
March 12 Sherry Pearson 
March 19 Weller Fund 
March 26 available 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 

RUMC Fundraiser Sale  
February 26 to March 17th  

Lent Scripture Series led by 
Stan Culy 

Monday Nights 7-8:30 pm 

Spring Forward 
March 12, 2017 

Corned Beef Supper 
March 18, 2017 

Stop Hunger Now Packaging 
Event 

April 1, 2017 - 3 to 5 pm 

Christian Rock Concert 
6-10-2017 

6:30 pm 

Last month, we collected a 
total of 83 food items.  The food 

was distributed to the Hockanum 
Valley Community Council Food 

Pantry.  Thank you for helping 
your  local community.   

Cereal, peanut butter, jelly, 
canned soup, pasta, fruit cups, 
tuna, and juice boxes are always 
needed.  

   -Suzanne Bird 

March 5 

Genesis 2: 15-17; 3: 1-7 
Psalm 32  (UMH) 

Romans 5: 12-19 
Matthew 4: 1-11 

March 12 
Genesis 12: 1-4 

Psalm 121  (UMH) 
Romans 4: 1-5, 13-17 
John 3: 1-17 

March 19 

Exodus 17: 1-7 

Psalm 95 (UMH) 
Romans 5: 1-11 
John 4: 5-42 

March 26 

1 Samuel 16: 1-13 

Psalm 23 (UMH) 
Ephesians 5: 8-14 
John 9: 1-41 



15 

Rockville United Methodist Church 
 

Adult Study — 9:00 am 

Sunday School 10:00 am 
Worship Service 10:00 am 

Coffee & Fellowship follow the worship service 
Nursery Care is available for children 4 and under. 

 
Office Hours 9am-2pm  Tuesday-Friday   

   Our Mission Statement 
Rockville United Methodist Church is a people seeking to be faithful to God; by reaching out 
to all, inviting each to a relationship with God, nurturing each in the love of Jesus Christ and 

sending everyone back into the world to minister in God’s name. 

Rev. Paul R. O’Neil, Pastor 

Karen Stearns, Music Director 

Diane Lajoie, Office Manager 

Linda Shivers, Director of Christian Education 

Don Ross, Church Custodian 

Rev. Stan Culy (Retired) 

Dr. Belinda Forbes, Missionary to Nicaragua 

 Phone: 860-875-6562      

E-mail: rumcoffice@sbcglobal.net 

pastorpaul0202@gmail.com 

Website: www.rockumchurch.com 

To update address information or to be removed from the mailing 
list, please call or e-mail the church office. 

Return Service  

Requested 

 


